LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
22nd December, 2005

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.55 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Val Burgoyne, Dawson, Robin Garrido, Heywood, Bernard Lea, Macdonald and Miller
84.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Holt, Morris, Mullen and Pooley.

85.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 24th November, 2005, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

86.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 87, 88 and 89 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 4 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

87.
MATTER ARISING

Private Hire Vehicle and Hackney Carriage Demand

(Previous Minute 83 - 24th November, 2005)


Councillor George Wilson said he intended to hold a meeting early in the New Year with Councillor David Lancaster, to discuss this issue further, and at which Councillor Val Burgoyne, and representatives of the Licensing Section would be in attendance.

88.
APPLICATION FOR A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be deferred pending the attendance of the applicant.

89.
REVOCATION OF A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

(Previous Minute 77 - 24th November, 2005)

The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report providing details of further investigations into a case which had resulted in the suspension of a private hire driver’s licence, under section 61(b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 

1976, and which had been reported to the Panel at their meeting held on 24th November, 2005.  

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the revocation of private hire driver licence number 514.

90.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE - BREACH OF CONDITIONS
The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report detailing a breach of the Council’s general conditions in relation to private hire drivers licences. 

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to a renewal of private hire driver licence number 631 for an initial period of twelve months, to be reviewed thereafter, subject to the licence being endorsed, and the holder being reissued with the appropriate guidance notes.

91.
LICENSING ACT 2003 - PANEL HEARING DECISION NOTICES

Councillor Janice Heywood referred to the publication of decision notices arising from panel hearings considering applications under the Licensing Act 2003.  She asked whether there was a need for the wording of such notices to be confirmed with the respective Members before publication.  A general discussion then took place in which the overall view was expressed that as decisions were formed by the respective panel members, and then announced at the hearing itself, it was not necessary for the actual notices to be subject to such approval, with the exception of those where there was a significant amendment.


RESOLVED:
THAT the current practice of not presenting written decision notices of hearings under the Licensing Act 2003 to the respective panel members for approval before publication, be continued.

92.
LICENSING ACT 2003 - SUMMARY OF PANEL HEARINGS
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report providing a summary of those applications under the Licensing Act 2003 which had been required to be determined by way of a hearing.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

93.
LICENSING ACT 2003 - OPERATION

(Previous Minute 82(1) - 24th November, 2005)


Tracy Barr provided an update in relation to the following two matters:-


(a)
Magistrate Courts Appeal Process

Details had been received stating that in relation to appeals against decisions under the Licensing Act 2003, Salford Magistrates’ Court would not remit appeals back to local authorities, where the application had already been considered by way of a full hearing, instead the appeal would be reviewed afresh.  No additional guidance had been received from the Lord Chancellor’s Department, so it was the intention of Salford Magistrates’ Court to undertake such appeals using all the information presented at the initial hearing, the subsequent decision and reasons of the Panel, the City Council’s licensing policy and other guidance received from the Department for Culture, Media and Sport.


(b)
Members of the Panel Acting as Ward Councillors at Hearings

It was reported that there was no definitive opinion with regard to this issue, however, the advice of the City Council was that members of the Panel should avoid acting in the capacity of ward councillors to represent objectors views at hearings, as this could leave them open to subsequent allegations of bias or the appearance of bias.

94.
SEASONAL GREETINGS
The Chairman expressed best wishes to Members and officers for the Christmas period, and the New Year.
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